

Eltereschoul J. Korczak
Fondation Kannerschlass
Tél. 59 59 59-59
eltereschoul@kannerschlass.lu
www.kannerschlass.lu

April 1st, 2020

## Eltereschoul Doheem #1

Dear parents,

Here is the first edition of "Eltereschoul Doheem", the letter for parents from Eltereschoul/Ecole des Parents. During this period, when children and parents are forced to stay at home and the Eltereschoul/Ecole des Parent is working at a distance, we will send these little notes of support and encouragement.

## Homeschooling

A situation still unimaginable a few weeks ago has become the new reality, and you parents have to juggle between Homeoffice and Homeschooling, between conferences and distance learning.

- Given this new situation, you should always bear in mind that parents are not supposed to replace the teaching staff. Their role is to support the children, to motivate them and to take an interest in what they have to do.
- Parents must understand what needs to be done, but they must let the children work alone, at their own pace, and above all not overwhelm them with extra material.
- If you have children of different ages, it can be motivating and stimulating for children to let them do their homework together in the same room, but sometimes it can also be counterproductive.
- In this case it is best to look for two or three different places where the children can work alone without being disturbed by their siblings. It is also important to set a routine, with fixed time slots for work and play.

Bleift gesond - stay safe

## The Eltereschoul team

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact us by e-mail: <a href="mailto:eltereschoul@kannerschlass.lu">eltereschoul@kannerschlass.lu</a>.

Leave your name and phone number and a member of the team will contact you as soon as possible.

